
55 WATER STREET 
NEW YORK, NY 10041-0099DTCC 
TEL: 212-855-7633 
npoulos@dtcc.com 

June 10, 2013 
Via Federal Express 

Mr. Joseph P. Kamnik 
Assistant Director 
Division of Trading and Markets 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
100 F Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20549 

Re: Amendment to Fixed Income Clearing Corporation's Application 
for Registration as a Clearing Agency 

Dear Mr. Kamnik: 

Enclosed for filing pursuant to the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, are four ( 4) 
copies of an amendment to the Fixed Income Clearing Corporation's ("FICC") Form CA-l 
Application for Registration as a Clearing Agency, which was initially filed with the Securities 
and Exchange Commission on April4, 2013. Specifically, FICC wishes to amend the response to 
Exhibit A (Item 10) in order to (1) reflect the current list of FICC Board of Directors and (2) 
provide updated copies of the Audit Committee Charter, Businesses & Products Committee 
Charter, Compensation & Human Resources Committee Charter and Risk Committee Charter. 

In connection with this amendment, please be advised that FICC is separately filing the Board of 
Directors contact list pursuant to a confidentiality request under the Freedom of Information Act. 

I would appreciate your acknowledging receipt of this letter and its enclosures by signing 
the enclosed copy of this letter in the space provided and returning it to in the enclosed 
envelope. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 

/1/~...t<ll~' / ,, ' 

I Jf 'j)J~/'{~ 
( Nikki :Poulos 

Managing Director and General Counsel 

Received by: 

Name: 
Title: 

Enclosures 
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